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Dear colleagues, distinguished professors, 
Thank you for the opportunity to listen and learn what challenges the Croatian Faculties face in implementing the Bologna process.
My understanding is that the aim of the process is to make higher education systems in Europe converge towards a more transparent system in which the different national systems would use a common framework based on three cycles Degree/Bachelor Studies, Master Studies and Doctorate.

Creating a European space of higher education was a response to the needs of life-long learning, having students in the focus of the process.
Representing the training institution for professional development of judges and prosecutors, that is, the persons who finished their higher education and gained considerable work experience to carry out the responsible and most needed jobs for the regular functioning of the state and the rule of law, as well as the training institution for professional development of future judges and prosecutors, trainees and advisors at courts and prosecutorial offices, I would like to stress the following:

-
for the lawyers who decide to pursue their careers in the judiciary, the Academy will provide initial, tailor-made training based on training needs analyses in the sector. The training will combine learning of practical techniques and skills with further advancement of theoretical knowledge;
· the in-service training for already appointed judges and prosecutors is focused on the introduction of new legislation and its application, EU law and other subjects that have been found of interest for all judges and/or prosecutors and for those who are specialised in particular fields (e.g. modules for spokespersons at courts and prosecutorial offices).
In order to provide quality training in both categories, cooperation between the Academy and law faculties is very important for many reasons.

Firstly, when creating a curriculum of initial training, it should be clear what standard level of education has been achieved during the undergraduate studies, so that potential overlapping would not occur or that some relevant would not be touched upon at all.
Initial training will also try to deepen theoretical knowledge in certain fields, so that, if you would allow me to say this, I do count on you, professors, to provide us with this knowledge.

Cooperation is visible also in the field of considering the needs of the judiciary for recruiting new people.
As for the in-service training, cooperation with law faculties, that is to say, with professors of law, already exists, and the professors’ valuable contributions enrich teaching materials used in training workshops. They have the opportunity to work with practitioners in finalising the teaching materials and I believe that the benefit here is mutual.
I have leaned that we can improve that cooperation and set it into an institutional framework. It should be up to us to define the modalities and mechanisms of making it work.
I can also see the growing need of making the Croatian judiciary more acquitted with international law, particularly the international legal instruments that have been ratified and that have thus become part of our legal order. The knowledge of our law professors in this field is indispensable.
At the same time, the requirements of the Bologna process include the formulation of law faculty curricula that would contain the delivery of skills (language and communication skills, knowledge of IT sciences, i.e. computer literacy, etc.) necessary for professional activities in the future career.
For the undergraduates who show an interest in joining the judiciary corpus, it may be useful to see how the system works and how the knowledge and skills may be applied in practice at real courts or prosecutorial offices before they get their degrees. Having the Academy as the central body for professional training, may prove to be useful to coordinate various activities that will enable students to have a closer look of everyday work of a judge or a prosecutor.

We live in a changing society that develops in all of its aspects and the legal field is not an exception. Faculties should be the ones to closely follow legal science development and enable the spreading of legal knowledge throughout legal professional’ lifetime.
In conclusion, allow me to repeat the Madam Minister’s words expressed in her welcome address yesterday that we remain open to cooperation with all the science and education institutions, particularly with the law faculties and that we are looking forward to further identifying ways and means of enhancing it.
Thank you for your attention!
PAGE  
2

